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 MAY  2018 
 

Greetings and best wishes to you in the blessed name of our Risen Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. Thanks 
be to the Almighty who has been with us since the beginning of this year to the present. What a Mighty 
God we serve! 

Barely a few weeks ago, we joined other Christians at home and around the world in celebrating the 
death and Resurrection of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. With Christ’s death for us, we now live a life 
of gratitude and service to him. 

We want to thank all who were involved in the “Feed a Neighbor, 2018 Campaign.” Thanks to those who 
prepared and delivered the bags into the community. Now, as we prepare to collect the food items on 
Saturday, April 28th, we ask all who can to please come.  As usual, drivers and people to collect the bags 
from the various houses are needed. Come, and let’s join in service to our Lord and the needy members 
of our community. 

Our missions of Feed a Neighbor, Keep Kids Warm, and the Summer Lunch Program for our needy broth-
ers and sisters at the Warming Center in Marquette, are means through which we fulfill our ministry of 
compassion that feeds the hungry and clothes the naked. Remember the words of Jesus when he said. 

 35 “For I was hungry and you gave me something to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me something 
to drink, I was a stranger and you invited me in, 36 I needed clothes and you clothed me, I was 
sick and you looked after me, I was in prison and you came to visit me.’ 

37 “Then the righteous will answer him, ‘Lord, when did we see you hungry and feed you, or 
thirsty and give you something to drink?38 When did we see you a stranger and invite you in, or 
needing clothes and clothe you? 39 When did we see you sick or in prison and go to visit you?’ 

40 “The King will reply, ‘Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers 
and  sisters of mine, you did for me.” (Matthew 25:35-40). 

I am not sure there is anything more pleasing to God than feeding the hungry and clothing the naked. 
This is how we become the hands and feet of Jesus Christ. Therefore, seize the opportunity and get           
involved whenever you can.   

Now that Spring break is over, the youth group meeting is back fully. We began Unit 2 of our curriculum 
on Sunday, April 22nd. Our next meeting is Sunday, May 13th. Please bring the kids for this time of  
learning, eating and playing.. One of the best things we can do for our kids now, is to help prepare them 
on their spiritual journey. 

Finally, after going through the storm, the warm temperatures are now kicking in. I pray that you enjoy 
the other side of God’s creation. 

May His grace and peace abide with you. 



 

 

FOR   
SALE 

Mitchell UMC Email Addresses:                                                                                                
The Church/Newsletter—  mitchellumc@sbcglobal.net                                                                                                        
Karen—karenchaudier@sbcglobal.net                                                                                          
Pastor—revbarchue@yahoo.com  
WEBSITE — Mitchellumc.org  
OFFICE:    475-4861      9 am—2 pm     Mon., Tue., Thur., Fri. 

  Mitchell UMC Ministry Team 

Albert Barchue  Pastor                                                                        
Karen Chaudier  Secretary                                                                  
Sue Roberts  Lay Leader                                                                            
Sally Zanetti  Choir Director                                                                                            
Alice Crookham               Organist                                      
Tania Lajimodiere           Directors of Christian                                           
Rachel Pizziola                                    Education                                                                                   
Bob Johnson  Custodian                                                                      
Karen Chaudier  Trumpeter Editor                                                                     
 

Sue Roberts  Lay Servants                                                                        
Kathy Korpi                                     
Beth Pynnonen                       

             Mitchell UMC t-shirts                  $10      
             Hope Fellowship cookbooks      $5           
          Candles—Um Men will sell before &        
                         after worship every Sunday

SUNDAYS: Adult Sunday School      9:15 
    (Through           Sunday School Bell Choir    10 am 
         5/20) Sunday School      11 am  
  Worship     11 am 
        Beginning 5/27    10 am        

MONDAYS: AA        6 pm 
Through 5/20: 
TUESDAYS: Bible Study               10:30 & 7pm 
WEDNESDAYS:  Choir         7 pm 
 

 
1 Bible Study     10:30 & 7 
2 Choir     7 pm 
5 PASTY—THIS HAS BEEN CHANGED TO MAY 19TH! 
6 UMW Mother’s Day Sale before & after worship 
       ADOPT A HIGHWAY—this was changed from April 29th.  
        Potluck after worship & then go out. 
8 Bible Study     10:30 & 7 
        Service at Eastwood   2 pm 
9 Carol Trudell Circle Meeting 1 pm 
12 UM Men Breakfast    9 am 
13 MOTHER’S DAY 
14 Youth Meeting    4 pm 
15 Trustees Meeting    6:30 
        Worship Committee Meeting  7 pm 
15 Bible Study     10:30 & 7 
16 Choir     7 pm 
17 Newsletter articles due 
       Service at Lakeview Apartments  2 pm 
19   PASTY—LAST SALE UNTIL FALL (except possibly a 
 Small Pasty sale in July) - call Sandra Kontio to        
       order, 339-4408 
20 Last Sunday School & 11 am service until fall 
21 Finance Committee Meeting  6:30 
       Administrative Council Meeting  7:30 
22 Bible Study (last until fall)   10:30 & 7 
24 Negaunee Co-op Preschool graduation 6 pm 
27 Summer worship    10 am 
       Youth meeting    4 pm 

PASTY/POTATO SAUSAGE SALES 

 May  19th Pasty 
 July   Small Pasty  
To order Pasty call Sandra Kontio, 339-4408 
 

HELP IS APPRECIATED ON  FRIDAY & SATURDAY!

The Carol Trudell Circle is going to have a Mother’s Day sale on Sunday,                   
May 6th, that is one week before Mother’s Day.   

 

We will sell items in the over flow before church and after the church service. 
 

We will have garden art, greeting cards, Rada knives, church cook books and other items.   
 

This will be a great place for the husbands and children to shop for Mothers.   
 

Most items will be $10 and under, except some of the Rada knives. 
 

Thank you and may God bless you! 
 
 

 

              

         The MUMC 
          Prayer Chain     
          is available 
          in  time of 
need.  We have several  
members  who are there 
to pray with you.  If you 
have  a prayer request 
please call Pat Lowney,  
869-0989, and she will  
start the chain and inform   
Pastor Albert. 



 

 

 

IF YOU ARE NOT ON OUR 
BIRTHDAY  OR ANNIVERSARY 

LIST, AND WOULD  LIKE TO 
BE,  PLEASE GIVE THE  INFOR-

MATION TO THE  OFFICE! 

All in The Family… 

  USHERS FOR  MAY 
 

May 6  COMMUNION SUNDAY 
Alan Nelson  Darlene Miljour 
Dale Johnson  Shirley Newman 
 

May 13 
Ron McCarthy  Elizabeth Hewitt 
Tammy McCarthy Emily Hewitt 
 

May 20   BREADPAN SUNDAY 
Bob Kelly  Don Trudell 
Ginny Kelly  Diane Neuman 
 

May 27 
Darlene Miljour  Rich Dahlin 
   Sherry Dahlin 
 
 

If you’d like to become a substitute Usher or  
if you can’t be here for your day, please call           

Darlene Miljour, 475-7791 

4 Sara Beckman 
11 Pat Moyle 
13 Bruce Crookham 
14 Tammy McCarthy 
17 Nancy Nelson 
21 James Kent* 
22 Randy Wuorenmaa 
24 Marion St. Aubin 
25 Chris Lajimodiere 
27 Rachel Pizziola 
27   Gary Taskila 
28 Connie Kontio 
30 Rick Mattfield 

From the Planning Retreat at Camp Michigamme on September 9, 2017 
 
 

Our Goal for Mitchell:   To be a Strong Faith Community In Marquette County 
 

 

Actions to be Taken to accomplish this: 
 

Develop a youth group outreach, meet maybe at someone’s home to get information as to why it is hard to get        in-
volved. Invite some of the younger members who are not involved.  Lead on this action is Pastor Albert and Kathy Korpi.    
                

Secretary support for training and keeping our multimedia sights up to date (Power point, Website, Facebook, etc.)              
Lead on this action is Greg Toutant. 

 

Re-Instate Nursery  - Leads on this action are Linda Smith and Sandra Kontio.   
 

Have Confirmation Class design a Worship Service that is meaningful to them and implement it.                                                              
Lead on this action is Pastor Albert. 

 

Utilize off-site facilities for Youth Programs and meetings (Camp Michigamme, Border Grill, Parks, etc.). Maybe include 
other UMC groups in the area. 

 
 

The first 5 items above are currently being worked on.  
The items below will be worked on as items are completed above. 

Start a Shepherding Program. 
 

Have a visible attendance at Community Youth activities. 
 

One on One Visitations (Pastor Albert and a member of the congregation) with inactive members. 
 

Form an Ecumenical Committee to discuss conflicts with church and school activities. (activities scheduled Sunday   
mornings and having one night during the week free for church activities). 

 

Have a Fallback Festival. 
 

Sunday School Student participation in Worship and Congregation members participation in Sunday School. 
 

Quiet time before Worship.  
 

Organize Family Activities. 
 

Invite children in the neighborhood to join us for Sunday School.           

 
 
 

 
19 Sue & Bill Roberts 



 

 

Annex Floor Covering Update  April  2018 

As of this writing the floor covering project is complete. 
We will  wait on warm weather to replace the entry 
doors. The total project was estimated at $35,000. We 
have approximately $28,400 in donations so far with 
the ability to  borrow up to $9,800 from our Endow-
ment fund.  The carpet portion of the project is  coming 
in at approximately $32,000, slightly higher than       
expected. Additional carpeting at the front entrance 
and plumbing issues in  the bathroom and dish washer 
are the additional items that were  encountered. We 
have also updated the bathroom fixtures and painted 
many of the rooms. 
 

Funds for the painting and upgrades came from the 
building fund  and an additional donations.  
 

Please take time to look at the areas we have complet-
ed. I’m sure you will be pleased with the upgrades in 
these areas. If you have any questions on the project 
please see me and I’ll try to answer your questions. 
 

   Sincerely,                                                
   Rob Veale , Chair-MUMC Trus-

~~Ad Council minutes continued~~ 

 

UMW by Ethel Dobson 
 

We met on Mar 14th .  
Ginny Kelly is starting a sewing group to make items for the Bazaar.  
We will have a sale of items from past bazaars on May 6th .  
We will be replacing the Table Cloths in fellowship hall.   
 

UMM by Gus Livermore 
 

Will be preparing Easter breakfast with cash donations from the choir.  
We will be selling candles.  
The Ladies Appreciation dinner is scheduled for Sept 8th  
Our next meeting is April 21st.  
 

UMYF by Pastor Albert 
 

Met on March 11th , we played ping pong and twister. There are 6 students attending, but not all are coming at the 
same time. We have a lesson, play games and then have snacks. Ella Trask will join this Sunday to take pictures for the 
web site. 
 

OLD Business 
 

Document for LOVE INC. was signed and mailed. Our web site will have a link on LOVE Inc’s web site. 
 

NEW Business 
 

We received a postcard from the Community Foundation of Marquette County about grant money that is available.         
The deadline for requests is April 6th.    We will register the church with them and keep it in mind for next year. 
Adopt a Highway pickup dates for this year are: April 29th , July  15th and September 23rd .  
Annual Conference is May31st to June 3rd  We are looking for a lay member to attend.  
 

Pastor Albert closed us with prayer.  

Respectfully Submitted:      Sherry Dahlin,   Secretary 

 

 

 

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY PROGRAM 

Spring is here!  And the Adopt-A-Highway cleanup is 
coming, too! 

Here are the dates for 2018 – Be sure to put them on 
your calendar and plan to be a part of the Program!  
Each date is Sunday.  We’ll have lunch after church, 
then go out and clean up. 

SUNDAY, MAY 6th—this was changed from April 29th 

Sunday, July 15th  

Sunday, September 23th 

Hopefully the snow will be gone by the time of the first 
pickup! 

If any questions call Alan Nelson, 869-6674 



 

 



 

 

 

 ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL    
March 19, 2018 

 

 

 

Attendance: Tammy McCarthy, Alan Nelson, Rob Veale, Alice Crookham, Ethel Dobson, Sue Roberts, Rich Dahlin,             
  Sherry Dahlin and Pastor Albert. 

Opened with prayer by Pastor Albert  

Minutes from the February Meeting: Motion was made by Alan Nelson to accept reports, place on file and print in the 
newsletter. 2nd by Rob Veale  and passed by Ad Council. 

EDUCATION by Sherry Dahlin for Tania Lajimodiere and Rachel Pizziola 
 

No Sunday school on Easter 
 

FINANCE by Sherry Dahlin 
 

Income for February totaled $9,400 with expenses being $14,279.  Balances as of February 28th are as follows: General 
Fund $2,956 ; Designated Giving $20,426, with $12,055 of that for the flooring project (we have paid $14,071 on the 
flooring bill) and the Building Fund $9,323.  
We have received notice from the IRS that we are not current on our Quarterly Reports going back to the 3rd quarter 
of 2014. We have started filling the missed reports. There have been 2 penalties accessed by the IRS for the 3rd and 2nd 
quarters of 2016. Tammy McCarthy has paid these from her own funds.  Rob Veale made a motion to repay Tammy for 
what she has paid ($773.35 and $717.52) for our IRS penalties, 2nd by Alan Nelson and Ethel Dobson passed by the Ad 
Council.   

CONGREGATION CARE by Pastor Albert for Kathy Korpi 
 

Kathy Korpi has submitted her resignation as the Chair of Congregation Care Committee and Youth Assistant  as of 
June 1, 2018.   Alan Nelson made a motion to accept with great regret Kathy’s resignation,  2nd  Ethel Dobson, passed.  
Services continue at Eastwood Nursing home and Lakeview Apartments.  
Visits were made  to  Millie Robare, Pat Lowney and Butch, Mary and Ruth at Mill Creek.  
 

MISSIONS by Alice Crookham 
 

April mission project is Feed Your Neighbor, we will meet on: April 19th   to put labels on the bags, on                April 21st 
to distribute bags and April 28th to pick up filled bags. We will be started from our church and lunch will be provided 
on April 21st.   
We will be looking at what we can do for our sister church in Liberia.   
WORSHIP by Sue Roberts for Sandra Kontio  
We will have processional of palm branches on Palm Sunday.  
The songs for Easter week have been set and the draft for Good Friday Services.  
On Easter Sunday we will have the Sunrise Service, breakfast and the 11:00 Worship Service. 
 

TRUSTEES  by Rob Veale 
 

The Flooring Project is complete. Painting and baseboards are complete in the bathrooms, kitchen and entry way. The 
library and overflow area will be completed by Good Friday. A donation was made for the new sinks in the bathrooms 
and about $2000.00 from the building fund was spent on paint and other upgrades.   Rick Mattfield is working on the 
smoke alarms and a bathroom fan at the Parsonage.  
Gerry Kilpala  will be contacted for a new headset.  
 

SPPRC by Greg Toutant:   No report  
 

HOPE  by Sherry Dahlin 
 

We met on February 22nd.  
We had a soup lunch on March 11th and will have a PotLuck on April 15th.  
We will meet on March 24th to have our monthly meeting and make cinnamon rolls, which we will sell on March 25th.   
Pot luck on April 29th   
          ~~continued on next page~~ 

 



 

 

      WWW.CAMPMICHIGAMME.ORG    906-323-6521 
 

                             DIRECTOR@CAMPMICHIGAMME.ORG   

CAMP MICHIGAMME IS ACCEPTING VOLUNTEERS AND STAFF FOR THE 2018 SEASON! 

We have several volunteer opportunities and we are searching for folks with a servant’s heart  and a desire to help 
provide our campers with the best experience possible.  Our volunteer positions include being a counselor, camp 
nurse, work volunteer or all around gopher for a week or more at camp. 

INTERESTED IN VOLUNTEERING OUTSIDE OF OUR REGULAR CAMP SEASON? 

Or do you have a group of people who’d like to volunteer their time at camp?  Reach out to Erica Thomas for a list of 
possible projects and dates! 

CAMP MICHIGANNE IS SEEKING APPLICANTS FOR THE  

FOLLOWING PAID POSITIONS: 

               *Assistant Director  *Registrar 
      *Lifeguards                      *Food Service                        *Bookkeeper 

                       *Maintenance              **Arts & Crafts 

Many of these positions will assist in various areas at camp during 

their day allowing for a well-balanced and dynamic experience for 

all.  Additional information and applications can be found on our 

website.  Applications will be accepted until positions are filled. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
May 18-20, 2018      Workbee Weekend    All ages welcome (no childcare provided)    FREE 
June 13-16, 2018     Mission Experience Camp     Grade 6 – adult $175 
June 16, 2018          Camp Michigamme Day     All ages welcome       FREE for EVERYONE 
June 17-23, 2018     Senior High Camp            Grades 10-12             $345 
June 24-30, 2018     Science Explorations Camp   Grades 6-9     $345 
July 1-2, 2018          Teddy Bear Camp     Ages 4-grade 2 with an adult      $75 adult, $50 child 
July 6-8, 2018          Michigamme Survivor         Grades 9-adult      $160 
July 10-13, 2018      Mini Elementary Camp        Grades 3-6             $245 
July 14-21, 2018      Summer Games Leadership Development     Grades 10-College     $315 
July 15-20, 2018      Summer Games           Grades 4-9                   $330 
July 22-28, 2018      Junior High Camp        Grades 7-9                   $345 
July 29-August 4, 2018    Elementary Camp       Grades 4-6             $345 
August 2-4, 2018     P.R.A.Y. The Good Book     Grades 1-5          $150 
August 10-12, 2018           Scrapbooking Camp        Adult Women   $150 
August 13-16, 2018           Quilt Retreat I              Adults        $190 
August 16-19, 2018           Quilt Retreat II             Adults       $190 
August 23-26, 2018           Harmony Retreat             Adult Women $270 
September 13-16, 2018     Emmaus Walk Men         Adult Men          Inquire for rate 
September 20-23, 2018     Emmaus Walk Women   Adult Women     Inquire for rate 
September 29-30, 2018     Fall Retreat      Families and youth in grades 7-12 without an adult       Inquire for rates 

 

   REMEMBER: 

   Mitchell UMC 

will pay 1/2 of 

the camp fee 

 The church 

and the District 

have scholar-

ships available 

There is           

NO REASON  

anyone should 

not go to camp 

Talk to Dawn 
Evans or Pastor 

Albert! 

   WWW/CAMPMICHIGAMME.ORG 



 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO  PRAY FOR… 
 

Those with special needs: 

Our nation and its leaders                                                                                                                                                                    

Our Bishop and District Superintendent                                                                                                          

Loved ones serving in the military around the world 
 

 

Our shut-ins: 

        Mill Creek Senior Living 

  Ruth Kellan  Woodrow Reichel                                                                                                                              
 

 

Those in assisted living facilities: 
 

Lighthouse Nursing Home    435 Stoneville, Ishpeming MI 49849 
 

Dorothy Swanson        

 

 

Eastwood Nursing Home   900 Maas, Negaunee MI 49866 
 

Elaine Newman               
Joy Swanson       

 
 
 
 

DJ Jacobetti Home for Veterans     425 Fisher, Marquette MI   
 

Richard Wills   
 
          

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those ill or recovering:  
 

Nancy Carr ( niece of Dale & Marlene Johnson)                                                                                   
Douglas Nicholas (nephew of Kathy Korpi)                                                                                        
Shayna Epps (friend of Martin Achatz)                                                                                        
Dan MacDonald (Sally Zanetti’s grandson)-brain injury 
Mary Livermore  
Janet Yager & family (friend of Dean Borlace)  
Bob Jacka 
Robbie Veale Jr.                                                                         

Bernie Lane (friend of Dean Borlace)   
Deb Perry                                                                     
Ashleigh White                                                               
Ralph Livermore   
Rodney Granroth & family                                                              
  (Barbara Granroth’s brother in law)  
Bruce Pierce 
Paul Achatz   (Marty’s brother) 
Doug Cox  (friend of Kathy Korpi) 
Margaret Sorelle  (friend of Kathy Korpi) 
 

Jackie Barry – Lymphoma                                                          
George Bodenus (friend of Dean Borlace)                               
Heidi Balwinski                                                                                
Annette Woodcomb                                                                             
Linda Quayle                                                                                       
Lori Hinga (friend of Kathy Korpi)     
Lynn Robinson                                                                         
Kim Newton (Tab & Sherry Willey’s daughter)     
Marie Burrows                                                                       
Eric Salminen                   
Jackie Joseph (friend of Dean Borlace)                              
Chris Ring                                                                                     
Cindy Warner                                                                                                   
Brenda Wootke                                                                                                                   
Sandy Stadtman (Randy Wuorenmaa’s sister)                             
Julie Noble (Suzanne Johnson’s sister)                                                                                       
Kathy Lynn Kallionen  (friend of Kathy Korpi)                                                 
Tom Lerlie (uncle of Beth & Mike Pynnonen                
    and Kristy Romback)
Richard  & Debbie Straub (friends of Pastor Albert)                 
Milly Robare                                                                                  
Ethel Dobson                                                                                     
Don Johnson  (friend of  Beth Achatz)                                            

 

If you would like to add a 
name to the list, or if you know 

of someone who could be     
taken off, please contact the 

church office, 475-4861 

If you are in the hospital or at home and would like a visit  
PLEASE be  sure  to let Pastor Barchue know. 

 

If you have a prayer request for the Prayer Chain, please call  
Pat Lowney, 869-0989,  and she will start the Prayer Chain 


